
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

REGISTER TO BECOME A DELEGATE 
Fostering a Culture of Caring 

 
 

(Reference: Ottawa-Carleton District School Board By-Laws and Standing Rules 
(https://weblink.ocdsb.ca/WebLink/ElectronicFile.aspx?docid=2008575&dbid=0&repo=OCDSB)) 

 
 
 
Individuals or groups are welcome to appear as a delegation to express their concerns, provide 
comments or ask questions on any matter within the mandate of the Board or Committee. In accordance 
with the Board’s bylaws, delegations shall be permitted up to four (4) minutes to address the Board where 
the delegation has provided a written submission no later than 4:00 p.m. on the Thursday prior to the 
meeting. Delegations registering after the cutoff shall be granted two (2) minutes. All interested delegates 
must complete and submit the following form. 

Once you have submitted your request, a member of the Board Services team will be in touch with you to 
confirm the delegation and provide the necessary meeting details and instructions. 

If you have any questions regarding the delegation process please contact Nicole Guthrie, Manager of 
Board Services at nicole.guthrie@ocdsb.ca 

 
 

Also, please note that the Board and Committee of the Whole meetings are video and audio recorded. 
 
 
 

Contact Information 
 

First Name: * Last Name: * 
 
 
Address: * Address 2: 

Greg Macdougal
l 



City: * Province or Territory: * 
 

Postal Code: * Phone Number: * 
 

(S0S 0S0) (000) 000-0000 
 

Confirm Email Address: * 
Email Address: * Please re-enter your email address. 

 

  
 

Delegation issue information 
 
Fields marked with an * are required 

 
Meeting Type: * Meeting Date: * 

 

Please provide a brief summary of main points for the issue/concern: * 
 

Ottaw
a 

Ontari
o 

I would like to speak to COVID safety approaches for the coming year, as well as the previous year. 
This includes testing, as well vaccinations, ventilation, and various other measures, and the policies of OPH and the Ontario government. 
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Special Committee of the 
Whole 



Recommendation(s) for resolution of issue: * 

Date: * 
 

 
 

 

Save as Draft  

 

For testing, I would recommend a consideration of methods to ensure more cases are identified, and identified earlier. 
These methods include having periodic systematic or random* testing, (*fully randomized, not self-selected) 
targeted systematic testing (ex: if OPH identifies higher COVID rates in a specific community, implement for local schools), 
and/or environmental testing (that is to say, measurements of air and surfaces that can detect if COVID is in the buiding/room). 
 
For vaccinations, I urge consideration of the different drawbacks to mandating vaccinations, before changing any policies. 
I also urge that the current research that indicates vaccination effectiveness against Delta is only around 75%, and decreases over time, 
be included in communication and policies, to guard against false impressions of safety. 
 
For ventilation, I urge consideration of the research indicating open windows as more effective that air filters be prioritized, 
and open windows be treated as a primary safety measure rather than the afterthought it is treated as in the provincial guidelines. 
 
For safety measures in general, I urge the list I have provided, be considered as something of a checklist and that it or similar be 
communicated to the relevant positions who could implement parts (for instance, individual teachers who could teach students re mask 
fit) 
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